10 June 2003

Graeme Innes

Disability Rights Unit

Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission

GPO Box 5218 

Sydney NSW 1042

SUBMISSION RE: AIRNORTH EXEMPTION APPLICATION

Dear Deputy Disability Discrimination Commissioner,

Darwin Community Legal Service provides support and legal advice to people with disabilities who have been discriminated against because of their disability. We oppose the granting of any exemption to Airnorth under the Disability Discrimination Act for carrying passengers with a disability.

Airnorth is a key provider and sometimes the only provider of regional airline services in the Northern Territory.

The Disability Discrimination Act has been in existence for more than 10 years. In this time, Airnorth has had ample time in which to modify their services to ensure that they are accessible to all people with disabilities.

Any exemption will force an additional financial and emotional burden on people with disabilities and their families especially for those who live in remote areas of Northern Australia. Many of these people already have poor access to services and specialist facilities because of their remote location and the exemptions requested by Airnorth will further increase the disadvantage already felt by this group.

If a carer is required due to the restraints of the aircraft or airline staff, this should be at the expense of the airline, not the person with a disability. It is unfair to expect that a person with a disability who does not normally require a carer, should have to pay a carer simply to assist them before and during the flight. Airline staff need to be trained in appropriate lifting techniques if access is not available for people with disabilities without assistance.

For many in remote areas of the NT, air travel is the only transport option, particularly in the wet season.  If people want to leave their community and visit a major centre such as Darwin. The reverse also applies for people who are living in Darwin who may wish to travel back to a community to visit family. 

People from remote areas may require specialised medical treatment only available in major centres but will not require urgent aero medical evacuation. Airnorth may be their only option for travel to receive this treatment.

If Airnorth’s application is granted, we are concerned that other regional airlines could also expect to receive exemptions which will have serious consequences for those living in remote and regional Australia.

Please contact this office if you require further information.

We urge the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission not to grant  this application by Airnorth for exemptions under the DDA.

Yours sincerely,

Darwin Community Legal Service Inc

Wendy Morton

Disability Discrimination Advocate

